Colonel Steve Strobridge Legislative Chair/Liaison Award

Purpose:  Awarded to one Legislative Chair/Liaison nationally who has demonstrated superior service as a Council/Chapter Legislative Chair/Liaison, working on issues of great importance to the military community. The Steve Strobridge Award will be provided to a chapter member who has demonstrated excellence in one or more of the following legislative mission areas:

National MOAA Legislative Agenda

· Actively engages Council/Chapter on MOAA’s federal legislative issues 

· Actively engages federal legislators on MOAA’s legislative issues

· Contributes to the council/chapter newsletter and website with written legislative articles

· Leads effort to engage chapter members in using Capwiz

State Legislative Agenda 
· Actively engages Council/Chapter on Council/Chapter state legislative issues 

· Actively engages state legislators on Chapter/Council legislative issues

· Contributes to the council/chapter newsletter and website with written legislative articles

· Conveys timely and pertinent information from MOAA and other sources to council/chapter leaders and all chapter members

· Communicates to MOAA timely and pertinent news/interest items on chapter actions 

· Stays abreast of the current legislative issues and the legislative actions of MOAA 

· Contributes to the chapter newsletter and website on a variety of topics

Responsibility 
· Demonstrates leadership and willingly assumes responsibility within the council/chapter

· Can initiate, lead, and manage a project from beginning to end 

· Organizes council/chapter legislative agendas 

2015 Legislative Chair/Liaison Colonel Steve Strobridge Award Nomination Form
All Chapter and Council Presidents may nominate a Legislative Chair or Liaison for this award.
PART A: Legislative Chair/Liaison Information

Name:  ______________________________________________________________________
Mailing Address:  ______________________________________________________________
Email Address:  ________________________________________________________________
Phone Number:  _______________________________________________________________
Name of chapter and/or council in which they currently serve as a Legislative Chair/Liaison:

___________________________________________
PART B: Chapter/Council President Information

Submitters Name:  _____________________________________________________________
Chapter/Council in which you currently serve as President:  ____________________________  
Email Address:  ________________________________________________________________
PART C: Recommendation Letter

Should highlight exemplary performance, noteworthy legislative involvement, or any other unique activities or ideas; all for the benefit of the council/chapter and/or military community.

Please submit your completed nomination form and your recommendation letter via email: legis@moaa.org.
Nominations must be received NO LATER THAN June 30, 2015.

Questions? Email legis@moaa.org or call 1-800-234-6622

Logistics/Process

Awardee: one award recipient annually

Presentation: awardee would be presented award at Levels of Excellence Dinner during annual meeting

Annual Timeline:

1 May: solicit nominating packages via Affiliate and Council and Chapter Update

30 Jun: nominating packages received by MOAA (08 and 03)

Mid Jul: packages reviewed by local committee consisting of former MOAA staff, 08 and 03 rep

End of Jul: committee results provided to MOAA President

End of Jul: extend invitation to awardee and spouse to attend annual meeting

 Potential scoring:

Scoring would be less codified as chapters would only begin to adopt the LC/LL model. Chapters would be eligible for the award only if they have submitted a LC/LL as part of their chapter officer roster. Scoring for the Strobridge award would primarily be based off of the legislative newsletter scores (similar from LOE submission), as well as a subjective scoring of the narrative provided in the award submission. A compelling narrative will include how the chapter has influenced federal and state level legislation, created MOAA brand awareness in the advocacy arena, and engaged chapter members on important legislative matters.
It is recommended that scoring be done by a small panel (approximately 3 individuals). Submissions for awards should be received in July and awarded at the LOE dinner.

Longer term example of scoring could be:
	Capwiz engagement
	15%

	Number of visits to federal legislators
	10%

	Number of visits to state legislators
	10%

	Newsletter submission
	30%

	Letter of recommendation
	35%

	Total score
	100%


